From: Plater, Roger - E&E [mailto:Roger.Plater@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 24 April 2017 14:40
To: Matthew Chadwick
Cc: Cllr Arash Ali Fatemian
Subject: 17-00463-F Cotefield House Oxford Road Bodicote

Hi Matthew,

I have looked over the above planning application and have the following comments to make.

  _____  

Planning application:        17/00463/F

Location:                              Cotefield House Hostel Oxford Road Bodicote

Description:                         2 No. Log cabins at Cotefield House site

Type:                                     Full

Case officer:                        Matthew Chadwick

  _____  
 

Recommendation:
 

Oxfordshire County Council, as the Local Highways Authority, hereby notify the District Planning Authority that they do not object to the granting of planning permission.

Comments:
 

The application for two log cabins includes three car parking spaces (assumed unallocated) which are in addition to the existing provision for Cotefield House. As any excess parking need will be accommodated within the site, there is no risk of parking on the highway. There will be only a small intensification of use of the access to the A4260 Oxford Road.

The proposals are unlikely to have any adverse impact upon the local highway network from a traffic and safety point of view, therefore I offer no objection.

If you would like to discuss any of the above in more detail, then please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Roger Plater

Assistant Transport Planner, Transport Development Control

(Cherwell and West Oxfordshire) 

